
From: Rachel Lahn < 
Sent: Friday, November 19, 2021 9:44 PM 
To: cityclerks <cityclerks@barrie.ca> 
Subject: Public Meeting for 108, 116, 122 Harvie Road - File D30-018-2021 
 
To whom it may concern regarding the public meeting for 108, 116, 122 Harvie Road.  
 
I would like to register to attend the public meeting however I am not able to provide oral comments at 
the time of the meeting and would like to submit the following written comment: 
 
Overall I am excited for the extension of Beacon Road to alleviate the delay of trying to turn left onto 
Veterans Road however it does raise concerns regarding the additional traffic in the area. After 
reviewing the traffic impact study I noticed that in section 5.6 Beacon Road Traffic Calming it is 
recommended that the City consider installing a speed control device on Beach Road between 
Montserrand Street and Essa Road. I wanted to write in to get input from the City as to whether this is 
being reviewed and what the City is proposing. As a resident on Montserrand Street I already notice cars 
driving too fast, especially given the proximity to the playground. People use this street to get around 
traffic at the Veterans and Essa intersection. While this proposed Beacon extension will hopefully help 
alleviate some traffic on Montserrand Street, my concern is that people will continue to speed through 
this neighbourhood. Given that this proposed development, along with the proposed development at 
339 Veteran's Drive & 341 Veteran's Lane, will most likely increase the number of children using 
Montserrand Park, I would ask that the City consider speed control devices on Montserrand Street as 
well as Beacon Road. Over the past couple of years we have had one temporary speed bump installed 
however it wasn't sufficient to slow traffic before they reached the park area as it was located in the 
middle of the park space. Please take this into consideration as these proposals are further developed 
and approved.  
 
Thank you for your time.  
 

Rachel Lahn 
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